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Region 5S Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5S since the LNC meeting on July 14, 2013.  I shall provide an updated report at the LNC meeting in Dallas should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, I continue to serve as a frequent guest on a two-hour political talk show that airs on weekdays on WINA radio (1070 AM in Charlottesville, Virginia). In addition, I was interviewed several times by radio and TV stations in advance of Election Day (Nov. 5, 2013).  Also, I was interviewed by Danas, a daily newspaper in Belgrade, Serbia during my visit to Belgrade on Nov. 1-4.  (I gave lectures on libertarianism at the Faculty of Law at the University of Belgrade and at the European Students For Liberty conference in Belgrade.)
Delaware


Scott Gesty (gesty4congress@aol.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware, informed me that the LPD planned to hold a quarterly executive committee meeting on Nov. 23.  He also indicated that he had declared his intention to run for US Congress again in 2014.  
District of Columbia

Ryan Sabot (ryan.sabot@dclibertarians.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia, provided the following report:  
We are looking good in DC right now. A primary is coming up in April and it will be our first as a major party, so we plan on running candidates across the city. We might even have libertarian candidates running against each other in the primary, which would be exciting. Our goal is to field candidates for all partisan offices across the city and we are well track to do so; we hope to ride the Sarvis wave a bit in DC and put a really viable candidate on the ballot for one of the top offices. We are also getting a fair amount of media hits from local DC media-- probably about 4 or 5 articles in the past week. Finances aren't looking very strong but we do have enough to continue our basic operations and will set some fundraising goals in the Spring.

Maryland


Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@live.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Maryland, provided the following report:

As of October, 2013, the Maryland LP has 12,836 registered voters. This is the most state party has ever had, and constitutes 0.34% of the registered voters in the state.
 
Additionally, the MDLP had exactly one less registered voter than the MD Green Party in May, 2010, 8,166 to 8,165. However, the MD Green registration is currently at 8,382, an increase of only 216 in 3 years, whereas the MDLP registration has increased 63% in that same time period. I believe the difference is attributable to the MDLP aggressively running candidates in each general election cycle.
 
The MDLP held a Central Committee meeting on Saturday, 8 November at the home of Stu Simms in Laurel, MD. 
 
Shawn Quinn was nominated for Governor, Lorenzo Gaztanaga for Lieutenant Governor, Arvin Vohra for the US House 4th congressional district, and Scott Soffen for the US House 7th.
 
The filing deadline in Maryland has been moved up to February 25. There will be at least 1 more nominating meeting before the deadline, with the state convention possibly being that meeting.
 
Mark Grannis has been appointed to the Chevy Chase Public Services Committee.
  
Bob Johnston

Chairman, MDLP
North Carolina


J.J. Summerell (jjsummerell@worksiteinsight.net), chair of the Libertarian Party of North Carolina, provided the following report:

Executive Director Jason Melehani has resigned to take advantage of a professional opportunity and the LPNC Executive Committee has appointed a search committee to find a replacement.  

LPNC has a new website ready to launch as well as a new cem system.  However, the death of the owner of our website has slowed the transition to NationBuilder for a few weeks as we work through details with his estate.

Our FaceBook page now has over 5,000 likes!  We’re closing in on the R’s and D’s.  Please go to our page, LPofNC, and like us.

On Saturday, November 15, S4L held its most successful Regional Conference ever with around 225 attendees.  Alex Mathews, Director of University Relations and Alex Vuchnich, Vice-chair, attended.

On Monday, November 18 the Davidson College student libertarian group sponsored, with other student groups, four of their state House and Senate representatives.  The discussion was lively with two Democrats and two Republicans.  Over 100 were in attendance.

Dr. Jim Lark has been kind enough to speak on NC campuses twice recently, at Appalachian State University and Davidson College.  We very much appreciate Dr. Lark’s efforts in NC.

For 2012 the LPNC received over $100K of funding through the NC Public Political Finance Fund (PPFF).  In 2014 we will receive $0, as the NC General Assembly discontinued the funding.  Ideologically, this is fine.  Financially, it is terrible.  However, NC plans to use this as an impetus to initiate a long term fundraising strategy.

Convention dates have not been set but late March/early April is targeted.

In November elections, Andrea Boyer garnered over 15% in a race for Woodfin alderman.  Though unsuccessful, she ran an efficient and effective campaign and the entire state learned from the process.  Also, a special thanks to Gary Shoemaker her campaign manager.

Pennsylvania


Steve Sheetz (cz85b@cz85b.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania, provided the following report:
Given that my primary responsibility, to the party, is running meetings, I have been working with Bruce Sarte, George Brown and Greg Teufel in an effort to have two locations for the same meeting.  The idea behind this is so that anyone who wishes to attend the meeting in person will not have to drive 5 hours to be there.  In addition, we will be hosting a “GoTo Meeting,” through which, we will be able to have up to 25 people participating from their homes. (or a place with a solid internet connection)  The goal behind this is to maximize participation

Through no effort of my own, Pennsylvania has the largest number of Libertarians running for office in the entire nation!  This makes the clear statement that we have a large number of people willing to take the initiative, go to work and solve the problems of their respective districts!  Those of you running for office are in inspiration to all of us, and next year I will be joining your ranks, personally.

I am proud to report that there is ONE Northampton County Libertarian Party!  Most in the LPPA are aware of the back story, so the gory details don’t need to be rehashed again, but I will say to all interested parties, that Aaron Rosengarten was at the board meeting as a member of the newly formed NCLP.  To all of the members of the newly formed Northampton County Libertarian Party:  “You guys ROCK!”  Putting egos aside, they all focused on what is important to any Libertarian organization, and that is running candidates, educating people about Libertarianism, and working to grow the party.  These folks are doing exactly that!  

This brings me to the next point.  We are continuing to build and rebuild.  Welcoming newly formed county committees like Washington, Lawrence and Crawford County, and re-welcoming counties that have been forgotten about, members like David Moser, Chairman of the York County Libertarian Party, and candidate for Mayor, shows us the way by taking the initiative to reestablish a working relationship with the people in the Franklin / Adams regional committee, and through his efforts, there will be a re-awakening of that area thanks to the efforts of that committee!  

Warning!!  These next two paragraphs have to do with administration stuff….  If anyone is interested, I spent some time rewriting sections of the Policy Manual that have been unclear, or were written to be more of a top down style of leadership, and just this week I believe I have received my first bit of validation regarding this undertaking.  The Membership Committee Chairman sent out an e-mail requesting a board decision over whether or not dues collected in the later part of the year would count toward the following year.  Having read the Policy Manual as written now and the Bylaws as written now, there is nothing suggesting that the board needs to make that decision.  Therefore, rather than wasting time at the board meeting, my opinion is to leave the subject of dues collection to the discretion of the Membership Committee.   I have learned from my participation in the board meetings that we should be concentrating on those things that matter to the growth of the party, to the membership of the LPPA, and, most importantly, to those running for office and educating people about Libertarianism!

On a short side note, (and I was reminded of this when I was thinking about the capable folks in the Membership Committee) we need some people who wish to work in the Media Relations Committee and the Marketing Committee.  So far, I have one volunteer who is willing to work as a member of the Marketing Committee, and her expertise is in social media.  So if anyone has some talent for marketing, market analysis, writing articles, submitting articles to media outlets, would please send me his / her availability, talents, etc., I would greatly appreciate it.  (Warning now over)

Election day wrap-up:

Libertarians in Pennsylvania have had success here in 2013... In York, the incumbent had to spend $50,000 in a last ditch effort to save her job against David Moser who, together with Manuel Gomez spent less than $200 on their entire campaign! Shawn Felty WON up in Schuylkill County! Matt Shutter WON in Carbon County!  Nicholas Hillman led a group in Bucks County to victory as well!  Nicholas Hillman is now a judge of elections for Warminster, and in the same location, we have two inspectors of elections which puts Libertarians in charge! Brandon Magoon won a write in campaign in Erie, There were some school board victories, and I am probably missing a number more success stories!

We have had Libertarians with more than 30% of the vote, and this is saying something very positive about our candidates, and it is saying something about the R's and D's It is saying that money is no longer enough! Our message is gaining momentum, David Moser and Manuel Gomez are really doing an awesome job organizing the Libertarians in York, and they have such an uphill battle against that machine that is so unbelievably entrenched! Drew Bingaman ran into the same problem in Sunbury. However, this was not a defeat of Libertarians; this was a wakeup call telling us all that we need to double our efforts! We need to build the party, gain some volunteers, and go to work!

I am so proud to have been elected to serve the Libertarians in Pennsylvania, because in this capacity, I have had the privilege to see our members demonstrating that they can achieve any goal, (and this one in particular,) from so many directions. It is truly awesome to see that there are so many right ways to the correct answer! 

The PEOPLE are telling us that they want something the Republicans and Democrats are not offering, and once they believe that they can elect Libertarians as opposed to the lesser evil, the entire political landscape of Pennsylvania and the rest of the United States will change!

Ladies and Gentlemen, none of us know exactly what the future holds, but more of us are beginning to see the possibility of a brighter future with the power in the hands of the people instead of an elite group who believes it knows better than the people how best to run our country.  I am hopeful that future comes sooner rather than later, but I am more positive now that it will indeed come!

The 2014 LPPA convention will be held on the weekend of the 22nd of February, because the petitioning drive starts March 12th! The LPPA will be working hard to develop candidates in as many counties as possible in order to motivate people to take ownership of the signature gathering process.  At the November 9th board meeting, James Babb outlined his plan to everyone, and together, we will work toward the goal of state wide ballot access.  With the momentum we have from the 2013 election successes, finding people to run may not be all that herculean!   Our solution is a workable solution, it is a Libertarian solution, and I can’t wait to go to work making it happen!

Sincerely,

Steve Scheetz

Virginia


Chuck Moulton (chuck@moulton.org) serves as chair of the Libertarian Party of Virginia.  He did not submit a report.  
West Virginia

Michael Wilson (michael.wilson@lpwv.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia, provided the following report:

We are approaching another exciting year for the Libertarian Party of West Virginia. We have received notification of at least 15 candidates to date that will be seeking nomination by the LPWV for federal, state, county and municipal races in 2014. 

· Tom Coyne Ph.D. - US Senate

· David H. Jones - US Senate

· Jeremy Bush - US Senate

· Wayne Ford - US Senate

· David Moran - 1st District House

· Raymond Davis - 1st District House

· Joseph Schill - 2nd District House

· William Lester - 3rd District House

· Chad Kirk - WV House

· Jacob McCoy - 24th WV House

· Michael Young 35th WV House

· James Geiger - 49th WV House

· Jim Shimer - Jefferson County Sheriff

· Tim Carpenter - State Office

· David Moran – Not Stated

 We are also planning what will surely be the greatest convention in WV History. 

· ·      Candidate Training Programs

· ·      Celebrity Libertarian Presentation/Performance

· ·      Election of New LPWV Executive Committee

· ·      Awards Ceremony

· ·      Banquet

· ·      Key Note Speaker

· ·      and more!

 

This convention will feature a live 3 camera simulcast of the convention through YouTube, the LPWV website and our new sister site All You Candidates (more information to follow).

In order to serve the full body of Libertarians throughout the state, voting will also be open to all registered libertarian voters (not only the membership of the LPWV) for nomination of the 2014 candidates during the convention. To accomplish this we have taken the following steps:

· ·      Obtained a list of all registered Libertarians from the Secretary of State.

· ·      Designed our own proprietary software that generates a unique voter ID for each registered Libertarian.

· ·      Prepared a mailer that will be sent to all registered Libertarians with instructions on voting and information about the LPWV Candidates Website “All Your Candidates”.

· ·      For the two weeks leading up to the convention through the live vote at the convention, registered Libertarians can log into the proprietary Ballot System and cast their vote using their unique voter ID!

· ·      These votes will auto tally with the live votes and push the final data to the YouTube Live Feed of the convention, the LPWV Facebook Page, the LPWV Twitter Account, the LPWV website, the LPWV All Your Candidates website and finally it will send a e-newsletter to the membership and friends of the LPWV through our online newsletter (the LPWVoice).

We are soon to launch a sister site of the LPWV.org site, called All Your Candidates. Through this site, our candidates will have access to a wealth of resources to assist in their campaign, including but not limited to:

· ·      A free easy to maintain candidate website.

· ·      A Q&A system where all candidates can answer the questions proposed by the public.

· ·      A WV Candidates Calendar to make sure they meet all deadlines and filings.

· ·      Training videos and tutorials.

· ·      Comprehensive Guides and Online Workbooks to assist in their campaign.

· ·      Branded E-mail to give them a profession appearance.

· ·      Guides to establishing and using social media to enhance their campaign.

· ·      And more.

Furthermore, the new All You Candidates site will offer a preview of the new look of the LPWV website (coming mid-2014).

Sincerely,

Michael S. Wilson, J.D.

